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Board Meetings (7:00 p.m.)  
 

April 16: Star Hill Elementary  

May 21: John S. Charlton School 

June 19: W. Reily Brown Elementary 
 

Special Events:  
 

May 1: Interim Reports Issued 

May 27: Memorial Day-Schools Closed  

May 29: McIlvaine ECC Graduation 

June 1: CR High School Graduation 

This image is a Quick  

Response Code (QR) for the 

Caesar Rodney School  

District website. If you have 

a Smartphone with a camera, 

just search for a QR ñappò 

then use your phone to take a 

picture of this image. You will then be taken to 

the district website. Once you have installed the 

ñappò on your phone, go to www.google.com  

and type in ñQR Generator.ò You will then be 

able to create your own QR codes to share web-

sites, videos or other information.  
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 The CR Report is a publication created exclusively for the  

Caesar Rodney community. For questions or comment, please 

contact Ron Gough at: ronald.gough@cr.k12.de.us.  

 

DID YOU 

KNOW?   

 

More than 5000 pictures of ceremonies, 

events, celebrations and everyday life in our 

schools can be found on the Caesar Rodney 

School District website at:  
 

http://www.cr.k12.de.us/photos/photos.htm 

Left:  

Senator Tom Carper Visits 

McIlvaine Chinese Dual  

Immersion Program. 

Right: 

Civil Rights Icon  

Ruby Bridges Talks to  

Students at Simpson.  

  



 

Four CRHS Academic Scholars to  

Attend Secretary of Ed Banquet 

Message From the  

Superintendent 

    A lot has certainly gone on in the Caesar Rodney 

School District since the last issue of the CR Report was 

published just 60 days ago. First, 12 outstanding teachers 

have been select-

ed by their peers, 

their students and 

by parents, as 

their building 

Teacher of the 

Year.ò From 

those outstanding 

educators, we 

will soon select 

our ñ2013-14 

District Teacher 

of the Yearò who 

will represent our district in Delawareôs ñState Teacher of 

the Yearò competition. Biographies of each ñBuilding 

Teacher of the Yearò can be found on pages 3-5 of this 

issue of the CR Report.   
 

  In this issue you will also find a full page dedicated to 

our efforts in preparing our students for ñcollege and ca-

reer readiness.ò As part of Delawareôs Race To the Top 

initiative, Caesar Rodney has increased our number of 

Advanced Placement offerings, brought world language 

to our middle schools and Early Childhood Center and we 

have initiated an enrichment program to meet the needs of 

our gifted students. Our goal is to provide each student 

with an education that will prepare them for whatever fu-

ture they may choose.  
 

  I wish to commend the PTO of Simpson Elementary 

School, along with Mr. Kijowski and his staff, for inviting 

Ruby Bridges, a civil rights icon, to visit with the students 

at Simpson Elementary. Her story of acceptance resonated 

with everyone who attended the assemblies.  
 

  Other distinguished visitors to the district included: 
 

¶ Lieutenant Governor Matt Denn, who stopped by for 

an informal lunch with the student council at Stokes  

Elementary to get the studentôs perspective on what made 

their school a 2012 Recognition School. 

¶ Senator Tom Carper visited the Chinese Immersion 

program at McIlvaine and then visited Caesar Rodney 

High School to check out the schoolôs award winning Sci-

ence, Technology, Engineering, Mathematics (STEM) 

program. He also surprised the AFJROTC program and 

congratulated them on their recent fifth-place results in 

national drill competition.      

¶ State Senator Dave Lawson and his Legislative Assis-

tant Heather Lehman (CR Class of 2007) visited our dis-

trict to explore recent security upgrades in our buildings 

following the horrific shootings in Newtown Connecticut. 
 

(continued next column) 

 

Dr. Kevin Fitzgerald, Superintendent 

  Four seniors will represent Caesar Rodney High School 

at the Secretary of Educationôs Scholarôs Banquet on 

April 29th at Dover Downs. The students were selected 

by their principal based upon their academic performance 

as well as community service and service to CRHS.     
   

  Since 1984, Delawareôs Secretary of Education has hon-

ored top students from Delawareôs public high schools for 

their many academic achievements. The number of schol-

ars from each school is calculated based on the schoolôs 

student enrollment. The principal then completes a nomi-

nation package for each scholar including a one hundred 

word narrative citing the studentôs qualifications for this 

prestigious honor. 
   

  ñThese 

students 

are  truly 

among 

the ñbest 

of the 

bestò of 

the grad-

uating 

class of 

2013,ò 

said 

CRHS 

principal 

Elvina 

Knight. ñEach of them are remarkable in their own way 

and I wish each of them much success in their academic 

journeys.ò  

Left to Right: Samantha Leite; Jackie Mihok; 

Kevin Dunkleberger; and Max Wilt will attend 

the Delaware Secretary of Educationôs Banquet. 

  I am proud to say that CR students and staff have once 

again been recognized for their hard work, innovation and 

talent: Star Hill Elementary has been recognized with a 

ñSuperstars in Educationò award for reading proficiency; 

Allen Frear has been recognized with the ñLt. Governorôs 

Excellence in Parental Involvement Awardò; our 

AFJROTC Drill Team finished fifth in the nation for their 

performance in the Air Force National Drill Competition; 

the high schoolôs Junior Achievement program received a 

check from the Roy Klein Foundation; and our high 

school principal, Mrs. Elvina Knight, was recognized as 

the FCCLA Administrator of the Year Award.   
 

  But of all of our wonderful awards and recognition, I am 

most proud of the work done by Mrs. Julie McParlin and 

the 80 high school students who volunteered their time to 

provide coaching and support for our Charlton students 

who participated in the annual Caesar Rodney Basketball 

Special Olympics. More than 180 athletes came together 

at Caesar Rodney High School to compete and have fun 

in a day filled with beaming smiles, high-fives and gold, 

silver and bronze medals. A proud day to be a Rider!  



Building Teachers of the Year Announced 
District Teacher of the Year to be Announced in April 

Katie Comegys  
 

 Katie Comegys is a grade 6 social studies teacher at F. Niel 

Postlethwait 

Middle School.  

With six years 

experience, 

Katie earned a 

Bachelor of Arts 

degree in Sec-

ondary Social 

Studies from the 

University of 

Delaware and a 

Master of Education in Instruction from Wilmington Univer-

sity. ñAs a teacher, I have provided my students a loving  

environment while teaching them the information and skills 

that theyôll need to be successful. I am a firm believer in the 

fact that students donôt care how much you know until they 

know how much you care. I see students out and about that I 

had years ago; they come up to me, update me on their  

current grades, friends, boy/girlfriends, accomplishments, 

social lives, etc. I feel so privileged that I know these young 

people and even more privileged to know that they have the 

desire to address me in public. I feel that the relationships I 

have made with my students are of the utmost importance.ò  

Dawn Dick  
 

  Dawn Dick is a first grade Elementary Education Reading 

Specialist at Nellie 

Stokes Elementary 

School. Dawn has 

14 years of teach-

ing experience and 

received a Bachelor 

of Arts degree in 

Elementary Educa-

tion from Villanova 

University and a 

Masters in Reading 

from Wilmington University. ñRecently I was sitting in my 

classroom when a young woman dressed in army fatigues 

walked into my class. She looked familiar but I couldnôt 

place her face. As she approached me, my mouth dropped. 

This was a student I taught my very first year teaching. We 

immediately hugged and she said she was in the school to 

watch her brother graduate from fifth grade but she wanted to 

stop and visit with the staff.  I was touched to say the least 

when she said I was one of her favorite teachers. I could say 

that I have helped to mold our future and have educated the 

future leaders but I believe my greatest contribution in teach-

ing is making an impact on a childôs life.ò 

Joy Eanes  
 

  Joy Eanes teaches eighth grade social studies to special 

needs students at Fred Fifer Middle School in Camden. With 

11 years teaching experience, Joy earned a Bachelors degree 

in Education 

and a Master 

of Education 

from the 

University of 

Delaware.  

ñ I became a 

teacher to  

encourage 

middle 

school  

students to 

overcome their obstacles with self-confidence and hard work. 

The small incidental moments in a childôs life can make all 

the difference to their self worth. I an here to help children 

become kind, thoughtful, happy adults who can accept chal-

lenges and solve problems. One person put my life on the 

right track in eighth grade, and I continue to teach hoping I 

can provide others the encouragement they need for a  

successful life.ò      

Amanda Fesel  
 

  Amanda Fesel is a fourth grade teacher at Star Hill Elemen-

tary School in Dover. With nine years teaching experience, 

Amanda received a 

Bachelor degree in 

Education Certifi-

cation from Wesley 

College and a  

Masters degree in 

School Counseling 

from Wilmington  

University. 

ñTeaching is the most rewarding career one could be apart of. 

My most rewarding moments are with students. Working 

with students that have that óahaô moment when they finally 

understand the concepts of multiplication gives me the feel-

ing of accomplishment. Having the shy student feel comfort-

able enough in to break the silence and offer an answer to a 

question in front of the whole class makes me feel like to-

gether we created a non-threatening environment for all. 

When a child says sorry without being asked, I feel that I 

have assisted in teaching empathy. When former students 

come back with smiles and open arms ready to be hugged 

and begin their conversations with, ñRemember when weéò   


